
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES        April 22, 2021  5:00 PM 
                                                      

 

PRESENT: Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe Jessica Miller, Omar Johnson & William Droheim  

 

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Elana Carlson (Fantyze) & Mary Kenworth (State Rd. 

Restaurant); Mike Hugo (Grant application- Massachusetts Association of Health Boards); 

Andrea Rogers (Vineyard Artisan Festivals) 

Elana Carlson (Fantzye) was approved to have a temporary food establishment permit at State 

Road Restaurant as a guest chef.  Mike Hugo, a representative from the Massachusetts 

Association of Health Boards, described how Martha’s Vineyard will spend a recently acquired 

grant on public health.  The funds will be used for a food/health inspector, epidemiologist, 

wildlife biologist, mental health workers, etc. 

 

WELLS APPROVED: Michael Franken 31-17.2 

 

WELLS NOT APPROVED: Donald Barker 1-40- Board needs well report and water analysis. 

    

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED: 

 

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED:  

 

DWA APPROVED: Judith Leggett 31-55.3, Ellen Synan 17-31 

 

DWA NOT APPROVED: 

 

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS APPROVED: Leslei Monast 37-39 (Main house), 

 Leslei Monast 37-39 (Guest house), Robert Conway 30-2.5, Jerry Johnson 30-2.77, 

 Richard and Ellen Diamond 37-35.1 

 

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT APPROVED:  

 

BEACHES/EM/MDPH:   

 

ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM APPROVED:  

 

ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM NOT APPROVED: 

 

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL APPROVED: 

 



PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL NOT APPROVED: Paul Connor 29-25 (tentative)- 

Pool wastewater flowing into the septic system was not approved.  Plan must be revised to 

dispose of pool water properly. 

 

 TRAILER PERMITS APPROVED:  

 

TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED: John and Wendy Carroll 7-69- Plans must state that 

the RV will be disconnected from the septic system once the house is built. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Lauren and Deeb Salem 30-2.54 (Outdoor kitchen sink), MV Garden 

Club, Library reopening   

Lauren and Deeb Salem’s outdoor sink was approved.  The building inspector provided plans 

that showed an air vent was being installed for the drain to function properly. 

 

COVID-19 UPDATES: Covid Update 

 

PERMITS APPROVED: 

West Tisbury Farmer’s Market: Good Farm, Katama Brewing Company, Martino’s Seafood, 

Mimis Hittin the Sauce, Morning Glory Farm, New Lane Sundries, Pie Chicks, Stoney Hill Pizza 

 

Food Establishment Permit: Lamberts Cove Inn 7-99, The Good Earth of MV, Fellowship of 

Christian in Universities and Schools Inc (all approved and will receive permit after inspection); 

Fantyze 

 

PERMITS NOT APPROVED: 

Motel/Housing Permit: Lamberts Cove Inn 7-99 

Permit to Operate a Swimming Pool: Lamberts Cove Inn 7-99 

Lamberts Cove applications are missing necessary documents.  On-site follow-up visits are 

scheduled.  

 

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE 

ANTICIPATE:   

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED 

IN: 

OUT: 

 

Minutes Approved:   

 

BoH Approval: 6/10/21 


